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June 10, 2020

5:00pm

MEETING MINUTES

CM Pittman’s Virtual Meeting with DCSB RE: Future plans procedures 
on pandemic-hurricane season
May 20, 2020
In attendance:  CM Ju’Coby Pittman, Dr. Diana Greene – DCSB Superintendent, Darryl Willie- DCSB Member, Michael Edwards – DCSB Chief of Police, Chief Keith Powers – JFRD,  Steven Woodard – Emergency Preparedness Center, Alan McElroy – JEA, John Pappas – Director of Public Works, Daryl Joseph – Director of Parks & Recreation, Bill Killingsworth – Director of Planning, Council Member Michael Boylan – District 6, Dr. Charles Moreland – Mayor’s Office
Meeting Convened: 11:00 A.M.
Council Member Pittman opened the meeting with greetings and discussed the purpose of the meeting.
The purpose of the meeting is to get an overview on COVID-19 and hurricane preparedness; with a focus on low lying areas in zones 1, 5 and 6.

Steven Woodard / Chief Keith Powers, Emergency Operation Center / JFRD Chief – Woodard stated that his JFRD/EOC has been working very diligently to lessen the impact of COVID - 19 in the community.
Woodard then proceeded to state the stats regarding the number of cases in Duval County and testing. Mr. Woodard said Duval County is considered to be one of the counties with a lower number of positive cases (3.2%) in Florida.
The EOC is working closely with partnered agencies (DCSB, American Red Cross, Department of Health and others)  to help prep for hurricane season 2020.  Only a small percentage of people take advantage of the shelters.  
Woodard and his team feel confident that they have a good comprehensive plan that will address the needs of several hurricane & COVID-19 services in Duval County.

Legends Center as a hurricane shelter - Looking to see if there is more space to use at Legends to accommodate more people; if not they are working with JTA to transport people to other shelters.

Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan –  Is currently being developed and tweaked to include COVID -19 safety measurements.
CM Pittman asked if the EOC / JFRD would require additional training regarding Covid-19 and hurricane preparedness.  Woodard stated that they are already incorporating new ways and learning about potentially new risks and how to address it over the past 3 months.

Pittman asked about flooding in low lying areas (Zone 1); Have we identified a couple of sites to make sure we can accommodate the businesses and residents in that area?
Woodard state yes and they are also willing to provide transportation if necessary. 

(29 additional shelters planned for this year)

Chief Keith Powers- gave accolades to the EPD Department.  The department has been planning and preparing for COVID-19 & hurricanes since January 2020.
Powers spoke about going door to door in the Ken Knight Dr. area during the last hurricane storm to distribute helpful information pertaining to potential flooding in the area and where to go.

Pittman would like to see if there is a way to educate the residents in advance, and would like CM Priestly Jackson to share her model on how she accomplished that in her district.

CM Jackson feels it could work in other areas and districts.  She said the main focus is establishing trust among the residents.  CM Jackson suggested meeting with residents well in advance to discuss strategies.   CM Jackson is happy to work together with CM Pittman in getting this information out to the residents in her district.
CM Boylan wanted to speak on the matter regarding “developing trust with the residents” he found while doing recovery work in the same area (Ken Knight Dr.) 3 months after the storm last year, he and his volunteers found that the residents would not answer to door due to trust.
Pittman feels that it may be because over the years there have been a lot of broken promises in this area.  And she wants to correct that problem by being pro-active and inclusive. 

Woodard mentioned that the Hurricane Preparedness Guide will be distributed via mail out and available online in the month of June.  It will also include information about COVID-19. 

Pittman stated, trust and accessibility are important for these areas to help establish a trusting foundation among residents.
John Pappas, Director of Public Works- District 8 drainage projects since Hurricane Erma and Matthew…

· Old Plank Rd. drainage improvements

· Grant Rd. Drainage improvements

· Ribault Scenic Dr. Bridge & drainage improvements

· Reed St. Drainage project

· Three timber bridges on the Westside need to be replaced and brought up to date. 

A committee has been established by the mayor to go through resiliency and evaluate a lot of thing going on throughout the city.  The Public Works department is currently looking at a few concerns that were discovered in that study.  Public Works is also looking at the critical infrastructure of the city. 
Pappas said after Hurricane Erma & Matthew his department has learned that the city’s water collection systems are designed for accepting 6.5 inches of rain.  With the past two hurricanes we received well above 10 inches of rain from each storm. 
Storm surges created a significant problem in the downtown areas with the 4 – 6 foot surges – bulkhead elevations for protection in the future.

Generators - what can be done to prevent losing the generators at the Police Memorial building and the jail? A current project is underway to bring in new generators and raise them to a higher elevation to protect them from major storm events.
Debris in low lying areas – When new development goes in it needs to be at a safe elevation and well protected from those challenges.
Public Works is working to make sure they keep the drainage clean and open in low lying areas.

Question from Pittman – When will the study be completed?

The study should be completed by the end of this calendar year. And a list of Capital improvement list projects early next year.
Where are we in regards to federal reimbursement money?


Erma - $40 million received back


Matthew - $28 million received back

Alan McElroy, JEA - Hurricane season forecast this year is predicted to be above average.  18 – 22 named storms, 7 – 9 hurricanes and 3 – 5 major hurricanes.

JEA will remain focus and prepared.

JEA has invested $30 million in a 4 year span aimed at reducing the time it takes for the JEA staff to locate the outage, isolate it and complete the restoration work.

JEA is upgrading several software, diesel pumps, and generators.  To better their services and employ public safety.

Encourages everyone to go to the JEA website and follow them on social media.

Question – Ju’Coby Pittman how do grids work with power outages?

Streets are divided into circuits which are on different grids and depends on the substations they are on.

Dr Greene, DCSB President– 4 phases of Hurricane Preparedness
· Training and Preparation – 12 primary shelters 8 schools used for shelters, and 3 special needs shelter, 1 homeless shelter. 
· Pre-hurricane opening – it takes 3 days to prepare each of the schools for being shelters.

· Managing the Shelter -  (Mr. Edwards explains) This year we are adding having everyone’s temperature taken upon entry.  There will be two COVID-19 shelters on on either side of the river. Surgical Masks will be distributed to everyone.  Extra emergency personal on hand.  Increasing the custodial staff.  Social distancing will be enforced.

· Closing Shelters – it normally takes 2-3 days to prepare the school for regular use. Cleaning the schools at a higher level.

Darryl Joseph, Parks & Recreation -   Hurricane season and the Legends Center
The Legends Center received a grant to help prepare the center for hurricanes.  The facility is set to accommodate pets and service animals.  The facility also has a full serve kitchen, and backup generator.  This year there are plans to increase the janitorial staff for cleaning.

Bill Killingsworth, City Planning Department –New changes approved by City Council regarding new development structures now have to be one foot above base line elevation, and structures in a special flood hazard must be 2 feet above flood elevation. Changes to some area zones are forthcoming due to storm surges and sea level rise.
Neighborhoods -  EEO may have additional money available, due to Hurricane Matthew.
Council Member Michael Boylan – COAD teams are in place (Community Organization Active Disaster) this year.  See slides inserted at 1:23:10 for stats regarding Hurricane Irma.  He discussed his findings after assisting with storm clean-up for Hurricane Irma.
Pittman wants to make sure the urban core is better prepared with information for storms and hurricanes before they hit.  She wants to make sure there’s a plan in place ahead of time.  She would like for everyone to debrief together.  The urban core needs resources
Dr. Charles Moreland, Mayor’s Office - The city is working with the EOC (Emergency Operation Center) and they are doing an outstanding job reaching out to the community distributing information. 
Dr. Moreland stated that a marketing strategy is in place; and he is open to doing whatever he can do to help get the city prepared for hurricane season 2020.

Meeting Adjourned:  12:44 P.M.

Minutes: Completed by Mercedes Parker, District 8 ECA, on Tuesday, June 10, 2020.

The written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed. 
For verbatim comments for this meeting, please listen to the audio recording. 
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